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SELLINDGE VILLAGE NEWS 
 

DECEMBER 2019    Edition 668 
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 
  1

st
 – Swan Lane 

  2
nd

 – Forge Close 

  3
rd

 – Coopers Lane & Downs Way 

  4
th
 – Swan Green 

  5
th
 – Gibbons Brook 

  6
th
 – Greenfields  

  7
th
 – Grove Bridge 

  8
th
 – Harringe Lane 

  9
th
 – Homelands Close 

10
th
 – Leafield  

11
th
 – Lourdes Manor Close 

12
th
 – Main Road 

13
th
 – Meadow Grove 

14
th
 – Moorstock Lane 

15
th
 – Odette Close & Odile Place 

16
th
 – Rothbart Place 

17
th
 – Siegfried Close 

18
th
 – Sommerfield Barn Court 

          Southenay Lane 

19
th
 – Stone Hill 

20
th
 – Barrow Hill & Barrow Hill Rise 

21
st
 – Brook Lane & Chislett Close 

22
nd

 – The Cedars 

23
rd

 – The Cygnets & Woodlees Close 

24
th
 – White Hall Way 

SELLINDGE CHRISTMAS FAYRE SAT DEC 7
th

 12 NOON TO 3pm 
 

CHRISTMAS EVE – Disco and Drinks to 10pm at the Club 
 

NOTE – DUE TO CHRISTMAS / NEW YEAR THE JANUARY ISSUE DEADLINE WILL BE FRIDAY DECEMBER 13th 2019 



 
Disclaimer – The views are the views of those making the submissions and is not necessarily the views of the Editor or Parish Council  

SELLINDGE SURGERY CHRISTMAS OPENING HOURS 
 

The Surgery closes 1pm Tuesday December 24
th
 Christmas Eve and remain closed Christmas Day and Boxing Day 

The Surgery will re – open on Friday December 27
th
 at 8.30am 

If you require your repeat prescription over the Christmas period.   

Please ensure your request is with the Dispensary No later than Monday December 16
th

 2019 
 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk  
 

Your Parish Council met for their normal monthly meeting; there were no planning applications to consider, and as 

both Susan and Jenny had other engagements the Clerk read out their short a reports.  More details will be in the 

newsletter I am sure. 

There have been meetings with Taylor Wimpey and Folkestone District Council to finalise the play equipment that is 

going on the Village Green. 

There were a number of issues that your Parish Council was concerned about, was that Folkestone & Hythe District 

Council wanted to remove the shelter which had been put forward as a meeting place for teenagers, on the grounds 

that it would encourage bad behaviour.  Your Parish Councillors felt this was a negative comment and after the 

meeting this has now been reinstated. 

Another issue was the picnic tables – thought a good idea – but had no access for people who had poor mobility and 

needed a wheel chair, when this was highlighted Taylor Wimpey have agreed to replace 2 tables with an extension at 

the ends to allow for access. 

The plans showed an oval topped black metal railings which looked good and would not need any maintenance for 

many years; this has now been changed to a wooden one.  Your Parish Councillors felt that this was a retrograde step, 

costs to maintain it would be higher and would be required more often.  This issue is ongoing as I write the report. 

A suggestion for an information board to be erected at the entrance to the Village green was considered a great idea 

and investigations for this will take place over the coming months. 

Your Parish Council decided that the illuminated hanging trees would be put up again, so it is hoped that you enjoy 

them.  Your Parish Council will be looking at extending the Christmas lighting in future years, so let Parish 

Councillors or your Clerk know if you would support this. 

There have been some complaints about dog fouling in areas where people do not have fences or hedges around their 

gardens, please do pick up after your dog, I am sure owners would prefer to have you walk on their garden to collect it 

then leave it there. 

It was good to see that Highways England (A1+ team) have painted out the graffiti under the motorway bridge.  

It is also the time when your Parish Council is preparing the budget for the coming year, so if you have any 

suggestions on what you would like see taking place in the village do contact the Parish Council Office. 

The next Parish Council meeting is on December 10
th
, at 7pm in the Durling Hall, if you are attending and would like 

to stay at the end, refreshments are be served.  From your Parish Council Clerk  Linda Hedley  
 

COFFEE ‘n’ CHAT – in The DURLING HALL   Open – 

Mondays and Tuesdays from 9am to 12 Noon 
Come into the friendly, relaxing atmosphere of Coffee ‘n’ Chat for 

a nice cup of coffee, or tea if you prefer, cold drinks are also 

available and various snacks, meet friends, make new friends. 

There is a good selection of books, all at 20p, which is regularly re-

stocked with new titles. 

Christmas opening Coffee N Chat will be closed  

23
rd

, 24
th

 & 30
th

, 31
st
 Dec 2019 reopening Jan 6

th
 2020 

Winter opening during Jan & Feb 2020 – 10am to 12 Noon 
 

Tues   17
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, 

servicing hearing aids etc in the Meeting Room from 1.45pm to 

2.45pm. ‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible 

should get batteries and attend to hearing aid problems on this 

date, batteries are no longer available at other times’ 
 

East Kent Foot Care will be at the Village Hall in December but 

should be back on January 14
th
 2020 

        

VILLAGE HALL BINGO – No Bingo in Dec back Jan 7
th
 2020. 

 

VILLAGE HALL 

The Village Hall Committee is happy to support the various charity 

collections in the village. However, please do not leave donations 

in the porches when the Village Hall is unoccupied.                       2 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
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FROM YOUR FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, F&H D C 
Jenny.hollingsbee@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk  01303 812 066    susan.carey@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

As your District Council is responsible for running elections we thought it would be helpful to run through some of 

the arrangements for making sure you get to cast your vote for the General Election.  

To vote you need to be registered and the District Council sends out regular reminders to households to make sure the 

register is complete.  If you are not already signed up then you have missed the deadline (26 November) for the 

General Election on 12 December but you are in good time to register for the Police & Crime Commissioner Election 

next May and any by-elections that take place in the next year.   

(You do not need to de-register unless you move to a new house.) 

The District Council sends out polling cards a few weeks before the election.  The card shows your number on the 

register and tells you where you should go to cast your vote in person (your polling station).  If you have signed up for 

a postal vote your polling card will show this.  Most residents in Sellindge will find that the village hall is their polling 

station.  Polling stations are open without a break between 7 am and 10pm.  You do not need to have your polling card 

with you to vote (though it does help speed things up) and you do not need any identification.  

26 November was the deadline to apply for a postal vote for the election on 12 December.  However, you can still 

apply for future elections and opt to be sent your ballot paper for specific elections or indefinitely.  Postal votes are 

sent out about a week before the election.  There has been talk of a postal strike so please be aware that postal votes 

can be hand delivered to any polling station in our Folkestone & Hythe constituency on 12 December or to the Civic 

Centre in Folkestone on any working day up to and including 12 December.  

You can apply online at www.electoralcommission.org.uk or you can get a form from the District Council.  

You can still apply for a proxy vote where you nominate a specific person to vote on your behalf.  You have until 5pm 

on 04 December to do this.  In unforeseen emergencies it is possible to appoint a proxy up to 5pm on the day of the 

election itself.  You can get advice on this and other queries from the elections team at the District Council via the 

District Council’s website or ring 01303 853497. 

Susan went to one of the coffee mornings at Sellindge Village Hall on 05 November.  These events at the village hall 

are most welcoming so do go alone and make some new friends.  We are pleased to confirm we are supporting an 

application to our District Council Ward Member Fund for a £500 grant to the village hall towards the cost of 

replacement windows in the Durling Hall. 
 

We wish you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and thank the many people who make Sellindge a thriving 

community.  Thank you to those who serve on the Parish Council, run the church, the governors at Sellindge school, 

those who write for, edit or distribute this newsletter, those who run our local shops, pub and businesses, the 

committee members of the village hall and the Sports and Social 

Club and everyone who keeps the village organisations going for the 

benefit of all.  Thank you to all the volunteers and all the good 

neighbours among us. Susan Carey and Jenny Hollingsbee  
 

PILGRIMS HOSPICE JUMBLE SALE 
 

Pilgrims Hospice Jumble Sale takes place in 

Sellindge Village Hall on Saturday 

January 11
th 

2020 at 1pm  

Donations for Raffle Prizes 

welcome and Jumble 

collection please call 01303 

812 435 nearer the day. 
 

St MARY’S CHURCH CHRISTMAS FAIR 

A big thank you to everyone who helped make the Christmas Fair 

that was held in the Village Hall in November a success, and a big 

thank you especially to Sandra and Carole who were amazing.   

It was a fun filled day.  
 

SELLINDGE SCHOOL CHRISTMAS FAYRE 

The Sellindge School Association are holding the annual Christmas 

Fayre in the School on Saturday December 7
th
 from 12 Noon to 3pm  

 

FREE DOG POO BAGS – Don’t forget to get your free Dog Poo 

Bags from the Parish Council Office, behind the Village Hall during 

office hours – see page 7          3 

http://www.pilgrimshospices.org/
mailto:Jenny.hollingsbee@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk
mailto:susan.carey@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk
http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/
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FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

We now have a 31 January deadline for leaving the EU though I expect the result of the General Election on 12 

December will lead to further changes.  Whatever happens KCC will ensure it has contingency plans in place and, 

together with Kent Police and other public sector partners in the Kent Resilience Forum, we will do our best to 

mitigate any disruption that may occur.  These plans will also stand us in good stead for winter emergencies and I’d 

urge you all to do your own winter planning.  In winter months I always have in my car an old blanket, wellington 

boots, a small shovel and a torch (a winter emergency kit would be a good Christmas present for any new driver).  

This is in addition to my year-round first aid kit, high visibility jacket and emergency triangle sign.  It’s also a good 

idea to allow more time for your journey in winter so you can slow down if the road conditions aren’t good.  Please 

report any potholes, fallen trees, blocked drains etc.  You can report online anytime at www.kent.gov.uk or phone 

03000 41 81 81 in office hours.  If it’s an urgent problem, don’t go online but ring 03000 41 91 91 any time day or 

night.  If anything is an immediate danger to life then use 999 to contact Kent Police. 

The largest share of KCC’s spending is on services for older people and those with a Learning Disability but we do 

also have Youth services and as your County Councillor I am at regular meetings to review these.  Whilst most 

resources are targeted at helping young people at risk of going off the rails there are also services open to all young 

people.  An example of these is our Tryangle awards which are open to anyone to nominate a young person across a 

range of categories from sporting and artistic achievement, courage, community service and more.  Earlier this year I 

attended a Tryangle Award Ceremony held in Aldington for young people from both the Ashford and Folkestone & 

Hythe districts.  It was heartening to see so many young people doing good things and being recognised for it. 

We also have a very active (non-political) Youth County Council who have had several campaigns including one 

against bullying.  Many of our Kent Youth County Councillors are also involved in Headstart which has a wealth of 

online resources at www.headstartkent.org.uk  for young people and their families.  The Kent Youth County Council 

are currently working on a curriculum to help young people with ‘life skills’ which they feel is an area where schools 

could do more. 

We have started work at KCC for our next 5-year plan and services for our young people look likely to feature far 

more prominently than in the past.  The new plan will be out for consultation in the New Year so that everyone has a 

chance to comment and I hope you too will want to support our young people. 
 

Susan Carey, Member Elham Valley, Kent County Council 
 

CHRISTMAS INDOOR TABLE TOP SALE 
 

Indoor Christmas table top sale Saturday 7th December 9am - 1pm with various stalls including pastries, cakes, crafts, 

gifts, household items, toys and more free entry with refreshments available to purchase and plenty of free parking 

open to all.  To have a £6 table contact Jeanette 07753 283 575 to book. 
 

SELLINDGE LADIES LUNCH CLUB 
 

The Christmas venue will be at ‘The Black Horse’, Monks Horton on Wednesday December 18
th
 2019, please let June 

Wales know by phoning 01303 814 676 by Wednesday December 11
th
 2019 

The venue for January 2020 will be at ‘The Dukes Head’ Sellindge on Wednesday January  22
nd

 2020, again please let 

June Wales know by phoning 01303 814 676 by Wednesday January 15
th
 2020    

 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ 
 

The Gardeners will be having their Christmas Party on Wednesday December 18
th
 7pm for 7.30pm in the Village Hall 

 

SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB – What’s on at the Club in December. 
 

Sat 7
th
 Christmas Table Top Sale 9 till 1pm  Call Jeanette on 07753 283 575 to book a table, £6 a table  

 

Sat 7
th
 Christmas Party Night, 3 course Meal and Disco £20 per person must be booked in advance call 01303 812 437 

to book limited spaces left. 
 

Sat 21
st
 Christmas Breakfast £6 per person ....£2 deposit again this does need to be booked in advance. 

 

Christmas Carvery available throughout December, every Sunday. £9.95 per person  £6.95  

for children.  

Served 1pm till 5pm with all the trimmings, advisable to book. 
 

Christmas Eve ...Disco and Drinks till 10pm. 
 

Christmas Day open 12 Noon till 2pm for drinks, lovely atmosphere all welcome. 
 

New Year's Eve 7.30 till late, FREE Family Disco all welcome.  
 

New Year's day open 12 Noon till 6 pm.  

 

4 
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STOUR DOWNS PARISH CHURCHES –  ST MARY'S CHURCH SELLINDGE  
 

Rev. Chris’ Christmas Message 
 

If naming something that makes you think of Christmas was (and it may have been…) a question on the perennial TV 

gameshow “Family Fortunes”, I wonder if one of the top answers would be Christmas carols.  They are sung in 

churches, cathedrals, homes, schools, pubs and outside – and of course played on the radio.  Christmas carols try to 

put into words what is almost impossible to express: that God has come among us as one of us.  They attempt to 

explore the mystery of God – in Jesus- opting into the world and not exempting himself from it.  We can sing about it 

for ever, but we also need to dare to think about what it means. 

Carols are wonderful attempts to retell the familiar story of how God entered our world- not in a warhorse or a tank, 

but in a vulnerable baby in an occupied territory in a place of weakness.  And this is how God decides to be with us- 

“God with us”, Emmanuel.  

And the angels, who came to tell this wonderful news with a song to 

ordinary people, began with the words to a complex world: “Don’t 

be afraid!” 

So, don’t be afraid to Follow The Star and see what you find… 

discover the joy and the mystery amongst lots of opportunities to 

sing, question and marvel at the wonder of the good news for a 

troubled world.  We will be taking part again in the Church of 

England Christmas campaign “Follow The Star”, as the Stour 

Downs Parish invites our six communities to Follow The Star to 

find something different this Christmas. 

Wishing you a very happy Christmas and every blessing for the New Year.    Chris 
 

December Services at St Mary’s Sellindge 

Saturday 14
th
 December at 6:00pm:  Community Carols on the new green at The Lees - followed by mince pies 

and mulled wine in the Durling Hall. Festive fun for all! 

Sunday 15
th
 December at  11:00am:  Communion at St Mary’s 

Sunday 22
nd

 December at   3.00pm:  Noisy Nativity. Don’t miss the chance for all ages to join in the interactive   

             retelling and singing the Christmas Story… wear your nativity costumes! 

Tuesday Christmas Eve at11:30pm:  Lay-Led Midnight service 

Tuesday Christmas Eve at11:30pm  Parish Communion at Smeeth  

Wednesday Christmas Day at 10am  Communion at Mersham  

Sunday 29
th
 December at  10am   End of Year Celebration – Communion and fizz at St Mary’s.  

 

Rev Chris Denyer:  parishpriest@stourdowns.org.uk 01303 470 791 

The Stour Downs Parish website:  www.stourdowns.org.uk   

St Mary’s Sellindge on Facebook - www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge    

Stour Downs on Facebook  www.facebook.com/stourdownsparish  Twitter@DownsStour  
 

PERSONAL  
 

RICHARD BIRCH 
 

Thank you to everyone who attended the funeral of Richard Birch on 7
th
 November.  

Because of peoples generosity we were able to donate over £1,800 to The Pilgrims Hospice.  

It was a send-off that he would've loved and for that we are truly grateful.           Margaret, Ian and Rob 

 

Unfortunately, this month I attended the funeral of my brother Richard Birch.  His sudden death has been a complete 

shock to the family and was totally unexpected.  Richard was a very generous person, always willing to help people 

out and he was well known for his barbecues, both at home and raising money for charity.  Over the years he has 

carried out work for the Playing Fields (Sports & Social Club) in many different ways, and would often be seen with 

his machines clearing areas, digging trenches for drains, etc - all at no charge.  Over 250 people attended his funeral 

and the wake at the Hotel Imperial which was amazing.   

Our thoughts are with Margaret, Ian, Robbie and families at this time.      Jenny Hollingsbee 

 

5 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE DECEMBER 2019 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  01303 260 220                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297   (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297   (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 773 

  VILAGE HALL BINGO – 2pm to 4pm – Village Hall (Durling Hall)   ***NEW***   

  LINE DANCING – Improvers Level – 6pm – 7pm Village Hall (Main) – 07989 210449  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY PILATES – 9.45am Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  07703 792 388  ***NEW***   
ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109   
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11am to 12.30pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161*NEW TIME  

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES – COFFEE ‘N’ CHAT – DURLING HALL – Monday and Tuesdays 9.00am - 12 Noon – 813 250  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

 

VILLAGE PRAISE on Sunday 1
st
 at 11am Village Hall (Durling) 

 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 2
nd

 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 9
th

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 10
th

 at 7pm Village Hall (Durling) -Chair 07710 260 757 Clerk 01303 813 271  
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 11
th

 from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION Wednesday 18
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall Chris - 813 875 or Betty - 01843 597 710 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 23
rd

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk in - - 812 616 
 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

SATURDAY 7
th

 – SCHOOL CHRISTMAS FAYRE at the School – 12 NOON to 3pm 
 

SATURDAY 14
th

 – CAROL SINGING ON THE GREEN – 6pm 
 

MULLED WINE & MINCE PIES in THE DURLING HALL AFTER 
============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

BT – TV   Traditional Sunday Carvery 1pm to 5pm (bookings required)   BT SPORT 
 

SATURDAY 7
th

 – CHRISTMAS INDOOR TABLE TOP FAIR 9am to 1pm 
 

WEDNESDAY 18
th

 – MINI FUN FAIR, MULLED WINE, MINCE PIES,  
 

FAMILY DISCO,FESTIVE FOOD and ARTS and CRAFTS from 5pm 
 

SANTA DOES HIS ROUND FINISHING AT THE CLUB 7pm 
 

CHRISTMAS EVE (24
th

) – DISCO & DRINKS to 10pm 
 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 3pm to 11pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 10pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk    6 
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE DECEMBER 2019 
SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk        

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk       

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2019 – S Bull of Swan Lane,  N Fursdon of Moorstock Lane,   C Mason of Swan Lane,  

      D Harris of Barrow Hill,  C Brace of Barrow Hill. 

Co-opted June 2019 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields S Parish of Grove Bridge R Bristow of Swan Lane  

 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DC (North Downs West Ward) Cllr – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561  
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (switchboard) www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk     
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk       

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION   – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com      
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999 Report online at  www.kent.police.uk/report      
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESCUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk    Out of hours   111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 

Automated External Defibrillators   (AEDs)–  

Village Hall Main Rd, Sports & Social Club Swan Ln & Red Phone Box Greenfields.  Dial 999 for code 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk       
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk  
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge  
   

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone  
 

CITIZENS ADVICE – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk             

THE SAMARITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk  Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

In a power cut telephones with electric basestation won’t work, it’s good to have a 

conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, are normally un affected. 
 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk  emergency 0330 303 0368 
 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk  emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 
  

**MOBILE LIBRARY** All times approx. *DECEMBER* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx      

Thursday 12
th

 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 13
th

 and 27
th

 *– 2.50pm – 3.20pm   Greenfields lay – by. * to be confirmed. 
   

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com       

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk   Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

Other Village Facebook groups – Sellindge Village Community Group       Sellindge Village   
 

ITEMS FOR THE JANUARY 2020 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com  or Nigel Fursdon  by 2200 hours (10pm) on FRIDAY DECEMBER 13
th

 2019  with a 

‘contact’ name, address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437  948 509 and I will collect.    7 
 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk
http://www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
mailto:county.hall@kent.gov.uk
http://www.slurry.org.uk/
mailto:sellindgeresidents@gmail.com
http://www.kent.police.uk/report
http://www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk/
http://www.ekhuft.nhs.uk/
http://www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk/
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone
http://www.shepwaycab.co.uk/
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.southernwater.co.uk/
http://www.affinitywater.co.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx
mailto:sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:club@sellindgeclub.co.uk
mailto:nnwfursdon@aol.com


 
Disclaimer – The views are the views of those making the submissions and is not necessarily the views of the Editor or Parish Council  

    


